June 8, 1995

Michael Gillette Center for Legislative Archives National Archives and Record Administration Seventh Street and Pennsylvania Avenue, NW Washington, D.C. 20408

Dear Mr. Gillette:

Thank you for meeting with me and my staff last Friday. We found the meeting most helpful and, as always, are grateful for your cooperation.

Thank you, also, for the quick follow-up on your offer to provide us with the relevant correspondence between the Center and Congressional committees and Executive Branch agencies as well as the various internal memoranda prepared by Charles Dollar. All of these documents will be invaluable in helping us understand the concerns and sensibilities of Congress and Executive Branch agencies as we work to implement PL 102-526.

As I stated at our meeting, we intend to meet with House Oversight Committee staff in the near future to clarify issues relating to our Board's review of HSCA documents and postponements. We currently contemplate a subsequent meeting with the Committee's leadership. While you indicated that you do not feel it necessary that the Center for Legislative Archives be represented at these meetings, rest assured we will keep you informed of our progress in our work with the Committee.

Thanks again for all your help.

Sincerely,

David G. Marwell Executive Director